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These calculations are projections based on the County’s internal employment and payroll records. 
The Illinois Municipal Retirement Fund (IMRF) will calculate the final payouts of the employee’s 
pension and resulting cost to the County after the employee’s actual separation from County 
employment.  

As used in this report: 

“Retention Benefit” means a payment required by the County’s Employee Retention Program. The 
County Board adopted the Employee Retention Program as an employee benefit in January of 
1999 and discontinued it in December of 2002.  Only employees hired prior to December 1, 2002 
were eligible for this benefit, those hired after were not.   

“Pre-FY12 Sick Time” means a payment for unused sick time that an employee accumulated prior 
to FY12. In 2011 the County Board amended its personnel policy so that sick time accumulated 
afterwards did not carry value that an employee could use to increase IMRF benefits.  

 
 
 
EMPLOYEES OF THE COUNTY BOARD 
 
Division of Transportation 
 
Christopher Snyder, Director of Transportation/County Engineer 
Reason for Payout: Retirement Date 11/03/2023 
Length of IMRF service at retirement: 17 years 05 months 
Retention Benefit:  N/A hours $ 0.00 
Pre-FY12 Sick Time:  148.75 hours $ 7,483.63 
Increase in monthly pension amount:  $  45.30 
Increase in employer's pension cost:  $ 7,624.81 
 
 


